Beth Bergstrom
26 North St B13 
Douglas, MA 01516
beth.bergstrom@yahoo.com
February 6th 2025
Department of Public Health
Bureau of Community Health and Prevention
250 Washington Street
Boston, MA 02108
Subject: Letter of Support for Proposed Amendments to 105 CMR 210.000
Dear Members of the Department of Public Health,
I am writing to express my strong and sincere support for the proposed amendments to 105 CMR 210.000, which govern the administration of prescription medications in public and private schools. These updates are essential to ensuring students with needs similar to my daughters have access to safe and accessible care.  Ensuring school medication administration aligns with current healthcare practices, provides clarity to school personnel, and enhances the efficiency of medication management in educational settings. 
One particularly critical aspect of these amendments that is close to my family’s heart and others like ours is the clarification and support for the administration of seizure rescue medications, such as intranasal diazepam, or midazolam or rectal diazepam. Students with epilepsy or seizure disorders must have timely access to these life-saving medications in emergency situations. By updating the regulation to reflect best practices in seizure management, these amendments will ensure that trained school personnel can administer rescue medications quickly and effectively, reducing the risk of prolonged seizures and serious health complications. At a time when the commonwealth is struggling to find and financially support nursing staff. This change is more critical now than ever.
Ensuring the safe and effective administration of all prescription medications—including seizure rescue medications—is vital to the health and well-being of students. The proposed amendments modernize the regulation to reflect advancements in medical care, clarify existing provisions to support compliance and understanding, and streamline processes to reduce administrative burdens while maintaining high safety standards. These improvements will directly benefit students, school nurses, and administrators by fostering a safer and more effective medication administration system.
I commend the Department of Public Health for its commitment to enhancing school health regulations and urge the adoption of these amendments to 105 CMR 210.000. Thank you for your dedication to student health and safety, and I appreciate your consideration of this important regulatory update.
Sincerely,
Beth Bergstrom

